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Meeting: 10th November 2021 

 
Enrolment 2021/22 

• We advertised enrolments for Junior Infants and our ASD class for 
September 2022. 

• We received 145 applications for Junior Infants and 7 applications for our 
ASD class. 

• Offers will be made on or before 17th November 2021. 
 

 
School Transport 

• Currently, three children from Ruth’s class have availed of free school 
transport. The children arrive in school at 8:40am and are collected at 
1:20pm. 

 
Teaching and Learning 

• Maths week took place from 18th-22nd of October, and Science week 
began on the  8th of November and LGBT awareness week beginning 
Monday 15th November. 

 
HSE 

• The HSE nurses completed hearing and eye tests with the children from 
Junior and Senior Infants. 

 
PTA 

• The PTA have planned a Winter card fundraiser for the school. The staff 
are deciding the best way the money raised can be spent. 

• The PTA had their AGM and have elected a committee for the year. 
 
Maintenance 

• Electricians from Deacy electrical have been on the site completing work 
on the lights along the driveway. They are unsure how the damage came 
about. 

• We are also getting work done on the school heaters/air-conditioners. 
They have not been serviced since the school opened. 

 
Ivana Bacik Visit 



• Ivana and councillor Mary Freehill visited our school. They received a 
short tour of the primary and secondary school. They were also show the 
plans for our new building and they got to view to permanent site.  

Student Teachers 

• We have had three student teachers working in our school throughout 
October and November. One teacher is working in Senior Infants and the 
other two teachers are based in the Ruth’s classroom. 

 
 
 
Child Protection: 
 

• Child Protection Oversight Report presented to the Board (Attached). 
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